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If There Will Be Peace and Security in My Days               

by Doug Kashorek                                                                               

Most parents would sacrifice or do anything for their kids. With my dad 
and two growing boys in the house, I know now that that’s what my 
mother did when after dinner she’d say she didn’t want dessert. And 
when my daughters became old enough to date, my dad wanted me to 
warn any potential suitors that their grandpa was “a crazy Vietnam 
vet.” 

But, how about generations beyond those you can hold? It’s short-
sighted and unloving to know that something you could do or not do 
now would affect descendants you’d never know decades into the    
future … and you just shrug and mutter, “It won’t hurt me.” 

That’s where Hezekiah was towards the end of his life. Now, he had a 
great beginning when he trusted in God for the salvation of Jerusalem 
after the Assyrians had already carried the Northern Kingdom off into 
captivity.  Of him, 2 Kings 18 says, “And he did what was right in the 

eyes of the LORD, according to all that David his father had done.”   
Hezekiah wept and prayed when he heard he was going to die, and 
God granted him fifteen more years of life. 

We don’t quite know how he used that time, but it wasn’t for the good 
of God’s kingdom.  Foolishly showing envoys all the temple and city’s 
treasures, he was told that everything would be carted off to Babylon 
… in the distant future. Hezekiah’s response? “The word of the LORD 

that you have spoken is good,” and “Why not, if there will be peace and 
security in my days?”  And it wasn’t in parenting as his twelve year-old 
successor would bring much abomination to God’s people in his evil 55
-year reign. 

But is that what we’re about today?  In a time when churches are 75% 
Boomers and less than 8% of Gen-Zs attend anywhere, are we   
shrugging and consoling ourselves with the thought that at least the 
Lord’s church won’t die in our lifetime? What could we do or not be  
doing to ensure that future generations will still obey and live out the 
gospel? 



Birthday and Anniversary 

8/15—Robert Haney birthday 
8/16—Rick Kellar birthday 
8/17—Eric Pride birthday 

Bud Nonamaker 
Marge Grizzard 
Elsie Smith 
Sue Teel (former member here) 
 

Our Long Term Care Residents:  
(full addresses on foyer bulletin board) 
Betty Armstrong– The Pines at Glenwood  Apt 124 
Edna Cain  The Willows  room 115 
Lola Hitzel  Rockland Ridge  room 301 
Eva Leonhart Eagle Point Room 105-B 
Peggy Smith - Altercare of Summit Acres  Apt 308 
Phyllis Williamson - Cedar Grove  Room 70 
                                              

Homebound:   Laura Menear, Betty Logan, Helen  
Sweeney, and Martha Nulter  

Would you like to send a card? 
 You may place cards in the basket by the Deacon’s 

desk & we will mail them out.                                                 

 WTAP — Sunday mornings  at 7:30 AM  

Thank you! 

36th Street Church, 
Thank you very much for the opportunity to 
participate in your summer series this year!  It 
was a pleasure to be a le to share a lesson with 
the congregation at 36th street.   We felt     
welcomed by everyone! 
                                           Elvis Galbreath 
_______________________________________
_ 
Thank you everyone for the birthday cards. 
                                            Mike Hale 
_______________________________________ 
 
I appreciate all the birthday cards! 
                                            Mark Butterfield 
_______________________________________ 
Thank you sincerely for sharing our sorrow.  
Your kindness is deeply appreciated and will 
always be remembered. 
                                            Family of Fred Nulter 

We began our 100
th
 year in May, as we held our 

dedication service in May 1924. So, let’s dedicate 
ourselves to prayer during the coming year: on … 

Sundays—pray for the assembling church & its 
future 

Mondays—worship our Master who makes all   
possible 

Tuesdays—lift up all teachers of His Word 

Wednesdays—wisdom & work of our leaders 

Thursdays—help for our youth & growth 

Fridays—our fervor & influence for the gospel 

Saturdays—lift up our ministries & tools that serve  

    Congratulations!! 
Today, during services, we 
will be honoring Abagail 
Shields, who graduated at 
the beginning of August 
from WVU-P. 

Janet Wagner has moved back to      
Vienna and wishes to place her     

membership at 36th Street.   

Welcome Janet! 

FYI 
Based on a recommendation during the church 

security meeting, the communion and          
contribution table has been moved to the back 

wall inside the auditorium. 



 June, July and August -  Summer Series at Camden Avenue every Wednesday evening at 
7PM (flyer on bulletin board)   

 August 14--17(Mon-Thurs) -  Gospel Meeting at the Cloverdale Church of Christ, Rt 16,     
St. Marys, WV.  7PM each evening with Ed Melott speaking.  (flyer on  bulletin board) 

 August 18 (Fri)—Annual West Virginia School of Preaching Sing and Pie “Fling” in     
Moundsville, WV.  Starts at 7PM with Andy Robison leading the singing first, then            
fellowship and desserts to follow.  (flyer on bulletin board) 

 August 27-31(Sun-Thurs)— Gospel meeting at Proctor Church of Christ.  7PM each       
weekday evening with Andy Robison speaking.  (flyer on back bulletin board) 

 September 3(Sun)—End of summer church cookout after PM services.  More details to 
come 

Hey moms, dads, grandparents and KIDS!  There is a new activity packet for school-age or younger 
children in the foyer on the first Sunday of every month.  

According to 2 Samuel 2:3-4, in which city was David made king over Judah? 
 
A. Jerusalem 
B. Bethlehem 
C.   Hebron 
D. Jabesh-Gilead  
 
Tell the correct answer to Robert Haney for a prize (and wish him a happy birthday tomorrow!) 

                                     
Service Station 

We are going to focus on helping 
collect items for the back-to-school 

box for a little while.  Please pick up plain 
colored backpacks and school supplies and 

place in white box in foyer.  

Summer Series 

Wednesday, August 16 

“What’s the News...on Calvary?” 

Speaker—Terry Jones 

The Centennial committee is still looking for 
those that have had multiple generations of 
family attending here throughout the years, to 
draw up their family tree.  We have placed 
large sheets of paper on the foyer table to help 
with this.   Please turn in 
by end of August. 

Don’t forget that we are still 
collecting items for back-to-
school, for Jackson Middle 
School.  Please place the 

items in the white box in the       
foyer.         



Sunday, August 13, 2023 10:30 AM 
 

TODAY’S WORSHIP SERVICE 
 

Opening Song  
 

Song Leader: Charles Doyle 
 

Welcome & Opening Prayer 

Jim Kelley 
 

Song After Prayer 
 

Song Before Communion 
 

Table Speaker: Jim Shuman 
 

Scripture Reading: Ted Cramer 
2 Kings 20:16-19 

 

Speaker: Doug Kashorek 
“If there Will Be...in My Days” 

  
Invitation Song 

Announcements & Closing Prayer: 
Terry Garner 

  Privileged to Serve 

 8/20/2023 8/27/2023 

Song Leader J Houser Jeff Shuman 

Welcome/Prayer J Eckhart Jim Shuman 

Table Speaker T Garner J Kelley 

Read Scripture J DePuy R Hoover 

Speaker Dwayne Casteel D Kashorek 

Closing Prayer J Carrico T Garner 

 Evening Services 

Song Leader K Gibbs M Snyder 

Welcome/Prayer J Taylor J Houser 

Read Scripture F Newberry J Poling 

Speaker Terry Garner D Kashorek 

Communion J Lemley R Craig 

Closing Prayer J Carrico T Garner 

 Ushers  

Head  Usher J Lemley J Lemley 

Usher 1 F Newberry F Newberry 

Usher 2 Matt Butterfield Matt Butterfield 

 8/23/2023 8/30/2023 

Welcome J Carrico D Kashorek 

Opening Prayer D Mincks D Smith 

Song Leader S Mason M Hale 

Direct deposit contributions can be made here:  
https://tithe.ly/give?c=1322070 

 

6:00 PM  SERVICE 
 
 

Song Leader: Spencer Mason 
 

Welcome Prayer:  John Garner 
 

Scripture Reading:  James Snyder 

Psalm 35:21-22 
 

Speaker:  Doug Kashorek 

“You Have Seen, O LORD” 
 

PM Communion 

Fred Newberry 
 

Announcements / Closing Prayer:  
Terry Garner Those Serving in the Military: 

 

Chris & Melanie DePuy, U.S. Air Force 
(son of Jeff & Julie DePuy) 

 

Brad & Amber GibbsibbsU.S. Navy  
(grandson of Kelly & Genny Gibbs) 

 

Luke George, National Guard 
(grandson-in-law of Anna Hart) 

Attendance & Contribution Week of 8/6/23 
 Sunday AM Bible Study:  61 
      Sunday AM Worship:  102 
      Sunday PM Worship:  69 
Wednesday Bible Study:  94 
                    Contribution:  $5,097.98 
                    Weekly Goal:  $4,250.00 

Ushers 
 

Joe Carrico,  Tommy Morrison,  Scott Wigal 


